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ROYAL NAVAL SAILING ASSOCIATION
(Plymouth Branch)

Draft for Committee agreement
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Monday 9 Feb 15
Present: Neil Moffatt (Chairman), Stephen Maltby, Paul Davey, Francis Douglas, Paul Simpson, John Meaken
Apologies: Chris Harman, Roger Irvine, Ray Bailey, Iain Petty, Rob Bellfield
1.
Chairman’s review of Actions and Initiatives:

· Journal article submitted on 26 Jan 15

· The decision on whether the Offshore race programme can go ahead without an Offshore Sec was deferred one month pending discussions with a possible volunteer.

· Mechanism for paying for Ocean Dragon chartplotter has been agreed.

· There is no storage space for RNSA trophies in  HMS Drake Wardroom.  JM has agreed to look for space in Howard Block.

· Good progress being made with potential mooring options at JP.

· Draft cruising programme is on the website but we are still looking for a volunteer to run it.

· NM has an outstanding action to draft letter for Branch Captain to send to recall all RNSA trophies that are on loan to other clubs.

· The RNSA AGM, prizegiving, CTP and dinner is being held at BRNC on 21 Feb to coincide with the Holt Cup.  There has been very little uptake from the Plymouth Branch and members need to be encouraged to attend.

· The Branch Dinner is on Friday 6 Mar at YYC.  Tickets from Ray Bailey.

· The Devonport Sailing Challenge will take place on 3 Jun 15 in the usual format with RNSA managing the racing activities.  This year we aim to increase the number of RN and MoD participants.  RNSA Plymouth will fund the prizes (wine) and consider using redundant RNSA trophies (saves storing them!).  RNSA central will be asked to contribute to RNSA promotional T Shirts for the event.  Volunteers are requested to help with the race organisation and providing skippered yachts.

· Work is still going on between the Branch Captain and RWYC on a possible affilliation.

2.
Treasurer’s Report:
· The account has a slightly positive cash flow but we need to inform Central of the predicted spend profile for the grant.

· The Red Alert cheque to Nuffield Trust has been cashed but the cheque to Woodcock Fund needs to be made payable to RNSA. [PMN: Complete and cheque in the post]
· Jeff Picken needs authority from RNSA to close the Skipton account. ACTION: NM to send email

3.
PPSA Report:

· PPSA is arranging a Race officers’ Course and will fund half of the costs.  RNSA will fund the other half for interested members. [PMN: SM and FD have volunteered to attend the course on 14 Mar but there is still space for others]

4.
Offshore Report:

· Still no Offshore Sec.  See earlier Action.

5.
Single-handers Report:

· Programme of races and slightly revised SIs are out.  There is an encouraging early response.

· Polo Shirts will be ordered on 22 Feb.

· Still looking for a volunteer to run the Dartmouth and Fowey races.

6.
Dinghy Report:

· Nothing to report.
7.
Ocean Dragon:

· The yacht belongs to the Naval Base and needs to balance revenue generation with grass roots and sailing experience days.  To maximise yact utilisation a poster will be produced to show the programme and availability for charter.
· RNSA qualified skippers are to be sought to take her out for taster days etc.

· Engine overhauled and sails valeted and repaired.  She will be ready to go back in the water in the last week of March.

8.
Trophies, Moorings and Social
· RB will be aske for an update on Annual Dinner uptake.  Do we need to promote more? ACTION: NM

· Trophy Storage – see Actions

· Trophy reture – see Actions

· Committee members discussed the three options to use currently surplus moorings at JP for members.  JM presented costs and risks associated with each option for members to review.  Option 3 (Laying our own moorings) provides the clearest responsibility deliniation but potentially makes the moorings nearly as expensive as commercially available moorings.  The other two options utilise some or all of the current ground tackle.  We need to explore whether RNSA can pay a share of the existing maintenance contract and take credit for the certification of the buoys.  This could reduce the cost and present a greater benefit for members.  Details of tenure (from DIO) would needs to be thought through but a rolling 3 year period is considered likely.
· The Journal will contain details of the discounts to yachts visiting Mayflower Marina. Management of this needs to be discussed with Mayflower. ACTION:NM

9.
Cruising Secretary’s Report:
· Nothing to report

10.
Bull Point

· All on track for the first lift in on Mon 30 Mar.  The briefing for both lifts will be on Sat 28 Mar.

11.
AOB:

· We need to agree a date for the Annual Summer Reception.  Late May was considered good.
· We need to check on the availability of RYA courses for RNSA members at the Camber.

12.
DONM – The Chairman is not available on the second Monday in March.  It was also felt that we should meet before the annual dinner  Propose Mon 2 Mar – COMMENTS PLEASE









